WSSC Board Meeting Minutes

Monday, Sept. 14, 2020

7 pm to 8:58 pm via Zoom

Attendees:  Goss (Pres.), Persson (VP Players), Weiner (VP Coaches), Oltyan (VP Admin.), Allan (Treas.), Lucas (Sec.), Conway, Larsen, Hinthorn, O’Byrne, Foulk 
Guest:  Clydene Evans-Wenzel

August 10, 2020 Minutes:  Larsen moves, Weiner 2nds approval of 8/10/2020 minutes; unanimous pass.

August 31, 2020 Minutes:  Special Meeting Minutes:  Hinthorn moves, Foulk 2nds approval of 8/31/20 minutes; unanimous pass.

Prior Action Items:

From 8/10/20:  

Goss prepared, circulated and posted RTP message on WSSC website.

Foulk managed scheduling of and payments for practice fields in August, including apportioning payment between WSSC and HSA.
Uniforms, SO, Registrar issues will be discussed today.

From 8/31/20:

Goss updated RTP message on website.

Persson bound new D&O insurance for WSSC per board authorization.

Goss to research what Parks will allow in terms of number of fields and people on a given property; still researching.

Club Finances:  There is not much activity in our finances right now.  WSSC and HSA have paid their respective field fees.  We will invoice UK Coaches for field use during summer camps which will bring in $5,000.  The biggest issue right now is processing refunds, which is complicated and difficult in the new system; next season we will hold a reserve within the registration system available for quick refunds, and arrange for refunds to be tracked by player rather than parent.  Registrations are down, but anecdotally there are also many players waiting to see if there will be a season before they register.  If the season is cancelled, we will refund approximately $175,000.
D&O Insurance:  Persson reports he has bound coverage as authorized for $2 million.  Persson has the premium invoice and will forward to Allan for direct payment to the insurance carrier.  In reviewing the D&O insurance, questions have arisen about the General Liability coverage provided by WYS and Persson will continue to research those questions and report back to the board.

United Soccer Coaches:  Goss has forwarded five coach nominees to Weiner and Persson to receive the full 1 year membership; Larsen added one more nominee.  

ACTION ITEM:  Weiner will find out if United Soccer memberships are or can be held while play is suspended.
ACTION ITEM:  Weiner and Persson will choose a coach to receive the membership.

Co-ed Teams:  Larsen and Evans-Wenzel report that team assignments are almost complete; there are seven U6 teams and eleven or twelve U7 teams; about 140 players total.  Larsen reports that there are coaches for all teams after her daughter agreed to take on another team.  Evans-Wenzel has been discussing options for this age group with UK International, which runs summer camps and supports the Master Coaching program for co-ed teams.  UK International will be forwarding to Clydene details of a suggestion for a modified fall season, in which co-eds would participate in four weeks of clinics rather than games.  UKIS has successfully run summer camps in this format in King County during Phase 2 this past summer.  The plan would involve cohorts of four players engaging in 45 minute soccer clinics, but no games.  UKIS has a Covid-safe template which they will send to Clydene and she will forward to the board for consideration.  Teams would be formed in case we can pivot to real games if Phase 3 is reached or we otherwise have state approval to play.  
Questions remain about how a field is defined, by the state and by Parks, and exactly how many people are allowed on a field at one time; for example, is Hiawatha always one field, or can it be used for four smaller-sided games?  This clinic format would likely only be available to co-eds; is that a problem for other ages?  Discussion on this option will continue after receipt of UKIS’s written plan.  
Field reservations:  Are being handled by Foulk and Tim McMonigle.  Parks is short of resources and may not be mowing all fields.  Even if we reach Phase 3, Highland Park will not be available this year.

Covid Play Plan:  Discussion was had regarding shortened season plans, all of which is dependant upon the Governor’s Phases or definitions of Phases.  Discussion continued about how to add games to a shortened season; weeknight games will soon only be possible on lighted fields, but playing on both Saturday and Sunday is a potential solution.  As always, leagues for older players will control their schedules.  At this time we do not have an expected date for the Governor’s decision on WYS’s request to play in Phase 2.  


Questions remain:  What role, if any, will referee’s play in enforcing Covid guidelines?  Referees historically have authority only over players and coaches, not parents.  Who is responsible for policing a game – home team?  How many parents, if any, will be able to attend games?  It was reported that at least one league has announced that no parents will be able to attend games.  WSSC will need to monitor fields regularly to ensure compliance with any guidelines and enforce any required protocols, and serve as back up for our coaches.

Uniforms/gear:  Goss reports that our uniform supplier needs two weeks to fill our order; they are also now making masks.  Goss suggests we also consider furnishing all coaches with no-contact thermometers; they cost about $30 each.


Field Prep:  Field set up on hold for now; consider lining spaces at the edges of our fields to further distance teams practicing.

ACTION ITEM:  In order to maintain our ability to quickly ramp up a season, we will tentatively meet every Monday at 7 pm for the next few weeks.
Coaches’ Meeting:  

ACTION ITEMS:  Weiner will complete slide deck and forward to Goss, who will record a presentation for coaches.  


Weiner will draft a new slide setting out the consequences for failing to comply with applicable Covid guidelines and protocols.

League Alignment/School vs birth year registration:  A committee was formed of Goss, Oltyan, Larsen and Persson to do deeper study into this topic and bring recommendations to the board.

Admin Calendar:  With play suspended, these items are not currently applicable.  Picture Day has been cancelled.

Registrar:  Goss has summarized the registrar’s duties in today’s agenda.  

ACTION ITEM:  Goss, assisted by Foulk, will get all the coaches RMA cleared, supported by outgoing registrar Cori Roed.  

ACTION ITEM:  Hinthorn will get a bid from SO for this work in the future.  
Age verifications:  SO will do some of this work now under our current contract, since play is suspended thus regular functions are reduced.

ACTION ITEM:  Hinthorn will get a bid from SO for this function in the future.
Soccer Connect/Blue Sombrero:  Goss is compiling concerns for feedback to Soccer Connect; please send him any complaints.

C License opportunity:  Larsen announced that a C License course will begin virtually in October and run through January 2021.  If possible, final assessments in the course will be in person at Starfire.  Contact Larsen for more information.

Important Dates:
Monday, Sept. 21 at 7 pm:  Tentative Special Board Meeting

Monday, Sept. 28 at 7 pm:  Tentative Special Board Meeting
Monday, Oct. 5 at 7 pm:  Tentative Special Board Meeting
Monday, Oct. 12:  Regular Board Meeting

TBD:  Coaches Meeting via video

TBD:  Age Group Break Out Sessions and Kit Distribution

TBD:  Co-ed Coaches’ Meeting and Kit Distribution

TBD:  Fall Season Begins

TBD:  Fall Season Ends

